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Presidentõs Column 
By Dick Montgomery 

Presidentôs Message ï May 5, 2018 

The Houston show was held on April 23rd at the Staf-
ford Center and I am told that numbers were excel-
lent. Like the SWAMP show in Lake Charles back in 
January, the entry numbers set a new recordé.must 
be something in the air along the coast. It appears that 
a number of Alamo Squadron members were in at-
tendance and, if memory serves, all of them came 
away with some hardware at the end of the day. 

Alamo Squadron has some interesting activities un-
derway. Craig Gregory has launched the Model Sum-
mit Program and I believe that this program will 
generate much enthusiasm among the membership, 
and provide some encouragement to build some mod-
els. Iôve got my first eligible kit about 2 hours away 
from completion and Iôve already got the next model 
on the workbench awaiting its turn. 

 

Herb Scranton is overseeing the ñFord Challengeò. 
The intention is to put together a collection of Ford-
themed models and then to give the collection to 
Northside Ford. I was sure I had a Ford Trimotor in 
my stash but I was wrong. I did, however, find a Ford 
Taurus in NASCAR livery and that will be my 
ñentryò in the Ford Challenge. Check in with Herb on 
the details of the Ford Challenge, those details are 
being formulated even as I type this message. 

The next year is shaping up nicely for Alamo Squad-
ron. ModelFiesta 36 Director, Len Pilhofer, is assem-
bling the MF36 Committee, we have the Ford Chal-
lenge and Summit programs underway, the ABC is 
underway with Craig Gregory directing that effort, 
the web page and newsletter continue to evolve, and 
new leadership is stepping up in all aspects of the 
club. Thanks to one and all who are stepping up and 
filling these leadership positions. 

IPMS #14003 

tƘƻǘƻ ŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅ ƻŦ ǿǿǿΦǎǳƳƳƛǘǇƻǎǘΦƻǊƎ 

¸ƻǳǊ DƻŀƭτƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ 

aƻŘŜƭCƛŜǎǘŀ осΦΦΦǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ ǘƻŘŀȅΗ 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjL0Lbb8LjMAhXGeCYKHUT1BNEQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.summitpost.org%2Fcannon-mountain-summit%2F872360&psig=AFQjCNE7bXYNmDzfDc4Na5U0VUon4akIaA&ust=1462192232452560
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjquLSo8rjMAhUDOiYKHVJoA_oQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.car-brand-names.com%2Fford-logo%2F&bvm=bv.121070826,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNFwWTbxP-j4KGkVkWgPam86x3t4cA&ust=1462192


¢ƘŜ bŀǾƛƎŀǘƻǊτaŀȅ нлмс 

 

о 

Club Announcements 

Elections 2016 

Congrats to our new club officers: Dick Montgomery 

was re-elected as club president, Herb Scranton III is 

our new vice-president, and Dana Mathes is our new 

treasurer. Campaigning was intense but all three won 

with unanimous votes! 
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Model Of The Year: 2015 Presentation 

Congrats to Dana Mathes for receiving Alamo Squad-

ronôs Model Of The Year plaque. He won the award 

with his Fictional, Kitbashed 1/35th scale SPG. 

 

Club Shirts 

Herb Scranton still 

has several club 

shirts that were paid 

for and ordered. See 

Herb at the next meeting to arrange pick-up. 

Web Page Bios 

Len Pilhofer is still putting together member bios on 

the club web page. Several e-mails have gone out in 

past months with instructions and the information we 

are looking to publish. In no way is this mandatory 

and only if you wish to share your info with other club 

members should you participate. Be aware that what-

ever we post on the webpage is public to the 

world...there are no security controls on our website. 

Here is a link to the bios already on the site: http://

alamosquadron.com/members.html 

Internal Club Contest Themes 

The contest schedule for the remainder of 2016:  

May:  Quarterly Contest: Experimentals 

Jun:  Monthly Contest/Open 

Jul:  Quarterly Contest: Movie Props 

Aug:  Monthly Contest/Open 

Sep:  Monthly Contest/Open 

Oct:  Quarterly Contest: Titanic: Itôs Big! 

Nov:  Special Contest: Ford Challenge 

Dec:  Holiday PartyðNo Contest 

 

Model Building Summit Award 

 

Remember to bring those projects you finished since 
last meeting.  Get them counted towards the Model 
Building Summit Award.  Reach the goal of 5 projects 
completed in one year and earn club recognition, a 
Hill Country Hobby discount and other prizes. 
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